
 Winton School PTA Minutes 
 Tuesday 13th May 2025 - Staff Room Winton School 7.30pm 

 In Attendance  Steve Wadsworth, Jane King, Bridgett  Aitken, Wendy Laughton, Tash Allen, Melissa 
 McKenzie, Anna Boyers, Stephanie McEwan. 

 Apologies  Megs Mitchell, Ruth Howden, Toria Cummings,  Kelly Shaw, Melissa Brunell, Samantha Elliot, 
 Brenda Caldwell, Louise Turton, Marielle Baxter, Cassandra Moodie. 

 Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting 
 Moved: Anna 
 Seconded: Stephanie 

 Financial Report (attached) 
 Financial reports read by: Mel Mckenzie 

 April payments to be approved 

 New World  $41.44 
 Uppercuts  $225.00 
 Mitre 10  $17.99 

 Moved:   Wendy 
 Seconded: Bridgett 

 Principals Report - Attached 
 Read by Steve 

 General Business 

 Oyster Raffle  - 189 cards printer and distributed  to the oldest family member at school (one card per 
 family). 10 tickets per card at $5 each ticket. A total of 172 cards either sold, partially sold or unsold came 
 back. Cards were given to Jacs who named and numbered them. Jacs kept a list in the office & updated this 
 as the cards were returned. She did a fabulous job of this and knew what cards were missing. 
 We distributed cards two weeks before term 1 holiday break, to be returned on the Monday school went 
 back. We had one week to chase up missing cards before we drew the raffle the following tuesday. The 
 oysters were collected on Wednesday and delivered/picked up Wednesday and Thursday. 
 Draw was done at the police station under supervision, as required by law. Missing cards were not in the 
 draw and we used the police station's computer program to draw the numbers. Winners were contacted by 
 text message Tuesday night. Organised most winners to collect from school on Thursday at pick up which 
 worked well. Raffle cards were disposed of. 

 Completed Cards - 116 
 Partial Cards - 22 
 Unsold - 34 
 Lost 17 

 Income - $6,385 
 Expenses (Oysters) - $1,860.24 
 Profit - $4,524.76 



 Sandpit Toys  Decided on a budget of $1,000 for these  and the following items have been approved for 
 purchase. 
 Also will try to track down some steel buckets/paint tins. 
 Swing Slide Climb Kids Sandpit Digger -  $44  .90 



 Gift for New Students  Have decided to go ahead with  the red summer hat and add this to the current 
 starter pack that all children get when they start Winton School. The packs are $10 and Jacs will invoice the 
 PTA for the packs and hats as they are given out at the start of the child's school visits. 
 Me/Wendyl will sort the printing of the tags to be attached to the hats and packs to say they are from the 
 PTA and Jacs will attach these as she gives them out. 

 Grip Donation  - See attached thank you card from the  year 8’s for the Grip donation. 

 Leavers Jerseys  - Have approved to fund these again  this year and they are due to receive them in term 3. 

 Juicies  Still some in the freezer, so will continue  to sell them this term until they run out. Cutting them in 
 half seems to be working well. 

 Meeting Closed:  8.30pm 
 Next Meeting:  Tuesday 10th June 2025  - reminder to  be sent out a week before. 



 PTA Principal Report – 13 May, 2025 

 Current roll: 261 
 End of year prediction: 285 

 What’s Happening? 

 ●  Firstly, a huge well done to everyone involved in the admin of the recent Oyster Raffle. 
 ●  Thanks again for funding the Year 8 GRIP Conference tickets. They have made a lovely Thank You 

 card. 
 ●  I had a wonderful time in Canada at the end of Term 2 / holidays. I attended an educational 

 leadership conference in Banff. Enjoyed tripping around – stunning scenery. 
 ●  Has been a good start to the term. 
 ●  Thank you for making alternative arrangements for your children last Friday. We had a great Staff 

 Only Day with a Mathematics focus. The MOE have given us 2 more days (both next year). 
 ●  Support Staff Day this Friday. Support Staff Week at Winton School! - morning teas every day. 
 ●  Superhero Mufti Day this Thursday. 
 ●  We have our final Electives session (for this round) this Friday. It will be starting up again in Term 3. 
 ●  Cross Country training is in full swing. Both the Junior and Senior events with St Thomas taking place 

 next week. 
 ●  Registrations for our 155  th  Jubilee Committee went  live in Week 1 this term. There is a FB page. A 

 promotional video will be posted soon. Unfortunately a member of the public has complained about 
 our signs. The SDC would like us to take them down, then up again 6 weeks out from the event. 

 ●  I am currently advertising for a New Entrant teaching position for the start of Term 3. 

 ●  Property matters: 
 o  We have had 6 CCTV cameras installed around the school. 
 o  Pump Track – after getting consent, this project will more than 

 likely begin after the Winter months. 
 o  A property modifications project (ramp / drains/doors, lift, etc) \ 

 will be starting in 2 weeks. 

 Coming Up: 

 Thurs 15 May  Superhero Mufti Day 
 Tues 20 May  Junior Cross Country 
 Thurs 22 May  Senior Cross Country 
 Thurs 29 May  Central Cross Country 
 Mon 2 June  King’s Birthday 
 Fri 6 June  Central Cup 
 Wed 11 June  Young Einstein Quiz Challenge 
 Thurs 12 June  Junior and Senior Discos 
 Fri 13 June  Southland Cross Country 
 Fri 20 June  Matariki 
 Tues 24 – Fri 27 June  Year 8 Deep Cove Camp 

 Thanks, 

 Steve 




